
 
Our Lady of Fatima Catholic Church 

1401 CY Avenue, Casper, WY  82604-3511               
 

Church Office  307-265-5586                        
        e-mail:  church@fatimaincasper.org                      

Parish web-site:  www.fatimaincasper.org 
 

Pastor 
Rev. Clark Lenz    

307-265-5586, ext. 5         clenz@dcwy.org                               
 

Retired Deacon  
Rev. Mr. Edward McCarthy 

307-267-7217 
 

Parish Secretary / Music Ministry  
Mary McMains   

307-265-5586, ext. 6 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
Carol O’Hearn   
307-473-2076 

 
Bookkeeper  

Terry Burgess  
307-265-5586, ext. 7 

 
Director of OCI  (RCIA)   

Randy Hall   
307-258-8195 

 
Youth Ministry  
Aaron O’Hearn 

servustuus@outlook.com 
                       

EMHC, Reader, and Altar Server Scheduler 
Tonya Johnson   

 tsjwolf@gmail.com    307-256-9811  
 

Prayer Chain                                                                                                    
Margie Valdez  307-265-4253                                                                                     

Marlene Axlund  307-265-8186   
 

Our Lady of Fatima Gift Store  
Mary Anne Valentine  307-266-5718     

        
Parish Historian 

Mary Riis     historian@fatimaincasper.org    307-265-5586 
 

Tri-Parish Nursing Home & Hospital Chaplain  
Fr. Philip Vaske    307-262-3701            

 
Mass Intentions 

  
Sat. 6-24                       4:00 PM          Micki & Leo Riley 
Sun. 6-25                      8:30 AM          The Parish 
                                     10:30 AM          Rick & Patty Arner    
 
Tues. 6-27                     9:00 AM         Marty Jo Ortiz        
Wed. 6-28                     9:00 AM         +  Steve Beasley 
                                        5:30 PM         Fallen Away Catholics 
Thurs. 6-29                   9:00 AM         +  Dora Johnson 
Fri. 6-30                         9:00 AM         Paul Diesburg 
Sat. 7-01                         9:00 AM        Poor Souls in Purgatory 
 
Sat. 7-01                       4:00 PM         +  Dorothy Glynn 
Sun. 7-02                      8:30 AM         The Parish 
                                     10:30 AM        +  James Monfre 
 

 
 

Saturday Mass of Anticipation:  4:00 PM                                                                                      
Sunday Masses:  8:30 AM and 10:30 AM 

 
Daily Mass:  Tuesday thru Saturday:  9:00 AM  

     Wednesdays:  also at 5:30 PM 

Reconciliation:   Saturdays  8-8:45 AM,  1:30-3:30                                   
or by appointment call 265-5586, Ext. 5 

Rosary:  Mon—Sat at 8:30 AM  

 
OLF Office hours:  9:30 AM—5 PM Monday –Thursday 

Closed during noon hour. 
Fridays:  Open 10 AM – noon 

 

 
Baptism of Infants 

 
As a Catholic Christian Community we bring forth these 
guidelines regarding the Sacrament of infant Baptism.  
Since this is a Sacrament of Initiation (introduction) to the 
Catholic Community the following must take place: 
     

*The parents must be registered at Our Lady of Fatima, 
and be consistently seen attending Mass in this church. 
    

 *If this is the first child, the parent (s) must attend a Baptismal Prepa-
ration class. 
     

*Godparents must be Baptized, Confirmed, and practicing Catholics.  
One Godparent is required.  If for good reason the Godparent is from 
out of town, or another Catholic church in town, a letter from his/her 
pastor is required stating that he/she is a practicing member in good 
standing. 
      

*A visitation with the priest is necessary before scheduling a date for 
the Baptism of the child. 
      

*Those parents not registered in our parish must have written permis-
sion from their pastor to have their child Baptized in our church.  
These guidelines are given in order to insure continued growth and 
participation in the Catholic faith and the Church community. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Diocese of Cheyenne web-site:  http://dcwy.org                       

 
 

Our Lady of Fatima Catholic Church  
 

Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  

June 25, 2023 



 
 
 

 Catholic Charities of Wyoming fosters community 
action by calling upon all disciples and people of 
good will to join in compassionately serving and  
advocating for persons in need. We serve those in 
need because of our faith, not theirs. Catholic 
Charities of Wyoming (CCW) has identified four  
areas of work not being addressed by local com-
munities. These four priorities are framed through 
our Catholic faith, our Catholic social and moral 
teaching Traditions. 
 
FOUR PRIORITIES: 

Wind River Indian Reservation Ministry 
Senior/Elderly Care Ministries 
Immigration Services 
Affordable Housing Advocacy 

 
As a Catholic non-profit serving the people of Wyo-
ming, we present a portfolio of work that embraces 
our Catholic social and moral teaching in all facets. 
Using Catholic social tradition to build our work. 

• Advocacy & Priorities 
• Emergency Assistance 
• Operating Support 
 

Bishop Steven will preside at the 5:15 PM Mass at 
St. Anthony Church on Saturday, June 24.  Join 
Catholic Charities of Wyoming after the liturgy for 

BURGERS and BRATS with the BISHOP 
 

The staff and residents of St. Anthony Manor are 
invited to grill out with Bishop Steven.  Come and 
join in the fun. 
 

In lieu of cost we are encouraging the community 
to bring a gift card to a local store. 
 

All gift cards collected will benefit the community 
activities of St. Anthony Manor Home in Casper. 

 

 

CONTRIBUTIONS   
 

June 17-18, 2023                                                                                                    
Regular  —  $6,341.00 

Charity  —  $70.00 
                                                                                                                    

Thank you for your donations. 

 

Online Giving for Regular and Charity Contributions is now 
available for Our Lady of Fatima Church by going to our web-
site, fatimaincasper.org and clicking on “Giving” on the main 
menu. 
 
You may also access the giving site directly by going to: 
                                                                                             
          https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/giving/funds 

 
The names of those who need prayers will be 
listed on the Bulletin Prayer List for one 
month.  You may call the office to re-add a 
name after one month if desired.   
 
Our Lady of Fatima Parish Prayer Chain                    
contacts are:    
 Margie Valdez  307-265-  4253 
 Marlene Axlund 307-265-8186 
 
Let us pray for:  Jerry Byrne, Paul Neubauer, 
Jerry Goeden, Sister Teresa Frawley, and for 
the repose of the soul and comfort of the 
family of Lance Elliott 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

As the evil in our world seems to be growing, it is important 
to remember the urging of our Blessed Mother to pray for 
the conversion of sinners and the salvation of souls.   

There will be NO Holy Hour of Reparation on June 23, June 30 
or July 7.   Fr. Clark will resume the 6 PM Friday Holy Hour 
when he returns from vacation. 

 

 
The Celebrant for June TV    
Sunday Masses is Fr. Rob 
Spaulding. 
The Masses are aired at 9 AM 
Sunday mornings on KTWO-
TV. 
 

The Cheyenne-based station, KKTQ, also carries the televised 
Masses, which are sponsored by the Diocese of Cheyenne, at 
9 AM Sunday mornings.                                                 

Last weekend we were 
blessed to have Fr. William 
O’Brian from Cross Catholic 
Outreach. More than ever, 
poor families in developing 
countries are depending on 
Catholic missions for assis-
tance with food, water, shelter, medical care and spiritual 
nourishment. It’s not too late to support Cross Catholic Out-
reach and the efforts of these vital international missions. To 
participate, please go to  CrossCatholic.org/outreach.  

Fr. Clark is on vacation until July 7.  Fr. Gary Ruzicka will be 
filling in until then.   If you need to contact Fr. Clark before his 
return, please leave a message with Mary McMains in the 
office.   

There are new prayer shawls available for a donation in lots of 
pretty bright colors in the Religious Goods Store in Fatima Hall. 
During the summer months you can call Mary Anne at 266-
5718 if you are interested in purchasing one. 

                                                                                           

https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/giving/funds


 

The Wyoming Catholic Men’s Retreat is an opportunity 
to get away from all the stress of the outside world and 
enjoy all that God has to offer. This retreat concentrates 
on fellowship, music, and most importantly growing in 
your faith. 

This year's Speaker is Bart Schuchts. Bart Schuchts is the 
founder of Church on Fire and has been associated with 
the John Paul II Healing Center since its inception.  

Bart travels the country presenting at conferences and 
retreats, bringing thousands into an intimate and power-
ful encounter with the Father’s love, transforming lives, 
and equipping people to live more fully into Christ’s mis-
sion.  

We hope you will join us on August 11-13, 2023 in Cas-
per, Wyoming at St Patrick Catholic Church Commons. 

We are offering a group rate this year. So get some fami-
ly, friends, parish members to join you and save $15 per 
person.  

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Thank you to all who made a gift to the Diocese of Cheyenne 
2023 annual appeal, Living and Giving in Christ: Unity through 

Diocesan Ministries! Your gifts serve our sisters and brothers in 
Christ and build up the Church. Thank you to those who offered 

the gift of prayer. Your prayers unite with others across the Dio-
cese of Cheyenne to bring about positive change throughout the 

world. 

For those who have not yet turned in their pledge forms, please 
do so this week. You also may donate online at: https://dcwy.org/

living-and-giving-in-christ  

 

ENDOW 
(Educating on the Nature and Dignity of Women)                                                                            

a 9 week ENDOW study for women                                                             
“Teacher of Prayer:  St. Teresa of Avila”   

Tuesdays at 6:30 PM in Fatima Hall.   
 

This class is made possible through the Evie Hankins Memorial 
Fund.  Please contact Pat at 797-1117 for questions. 

 

Religious Education 
Registration is now open online for the Fall Religious Education 
classes.  Please register your children at: 
https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/forms/register 

This link is also found on our website, fatimaincasper.org               
under Faith Formation. 

Our Lady of Fatima 2023 Goal  —  $76,564.00 

Pledged as of June 20, 2023  —  $28,475.00 

 
Prayer for Vocations 

Lord Jesus, as you gave us your life you said, 
“Do this in memory of me.” 

May all your disciples fulfill your command of love. 
Raise up in our diocese  

humble men to the Priesthood, 
faithful people to the Consecrated Life, 

and holy men and women to Married Life. 
May all hear your call to holiness and have the 

courage to respond with generous hearts. 
Amen 

 

PETER’S PENCE 

Second Collection next weekend  — 

July 1-2, 2023 

https://dcwy.org/living-and-giving-in-christ
https://dcwy.org/living-and-giving-in-christ
https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/forms/register


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

School is now on summer vacation! 
 

Office hours:  9 AM—1 PM Monday thru Thursday. 
 

ST. ANTHONY                      
TRI-PARISH                          

CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
                                              
 

1145 W. 20th St.        
Casper, WY  82604                                                                                                                                                  

307-234-2873 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Patriotic    Rosary  

                                                                               
Please join us to pray the Patriotic 
Rosary for our country and Church in this time of dire need for 
holiness, unity under God, and religious freedom. The Patriotic 
Rosary is Tuesdays at Our Lady of  Fatima Church by the Sacred 
Heart of Jesus statue at 9:35 AM.    

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
St. Patrick’s Church is adding hours to  their Adoration 
Schedule.  The final open hour is:  Thursday 3:00 AM 

 
The new Adoration hours will begin                                                          

as soon as ALL hours are filled.  
 

Please call Johnnie at 307-235-5535 
if you would like to reserve this hour. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Job Opening at St. Anthony Church 

Director of Liturgy 

Position Description:  Responsible for facilitating the li-
turgical life of the parish community by coordinating 
quality liturgical experiences, and offering formation for 
liturgical ministers. 
 

Please contact Fr. Ray Rodriguez or Gloria at St. Anthony 
Church, 307-266-2666, for a detailed job description of                  
requirements including abilities, skills, key responsibili-
ties, salary and position benefits. 

                                                                                                                                                
                       YEAR OF EUCHARISTIC REVIVAL 
 

July: Video on Eucharistic Miracles.  1st Showing: Wed, July 12 
@ 6pm in Fatima Hall.  2nd Showing: Friday, July 21 @ 9:30am 
in Fatima Hall. 
 

August: Book Club: "Jesus and the Jewish Roots of the Eucha-
rist: Unlocking the Secrets of the Last Supper."  Books (240 pag-
es) are available at the parish office for $5.  Course consists of 4 
classes (Thursday, August 3, 10, 17 & 24) @ 6pm in Fatima 
Hall.  Fr. Clark will lead the book review. 

                                                                                                                                                 
If you have been praying at the clinic site for one hour each week, we 
invite you to continue to do so.  If you are not currently signed up, 
please contact Bob at 307-251-7920 or  histress@hotmail.com . We 
also invite you to continue to pray for an end to abortion in Wyoming 
each Thursday from 5 to 6 pm at the clinic site, 918 East Second 
Street in Casper. 

 

mailto:histress@hotmail.com

